
Dear Parents and Caregivers – 

Two updates regarding COVID-19 positive cases within our schools: 

1. Middle School Reopening on Wednesday, November 18: Based on the review of the 

information that has been gathered regarding the one positive case in our Middle School, 

the Saratoga County Department of Public Health has identified two staff members and 

thirty-six students who will be placed in quarantine. None of these adults/students were 

identified in these numbers as a result of yesterday’s attendance. Phone calls to those 

staff members and families impacted are ongoing at this time. As a result of our processes 

and protocols, the deep cleaning that has been done in the Middle School, and the follow 

up discussions with the County Department of Public Health, we are able to reopen the 

school tomorrow for those students in all grades who are designated to attend. 

  

2. High School Positive Case in Remote Learner: We have had a High School student test 

positive. The student has been a remote learner since late October. There is no impact on 

the health and safety of students or staff, and no interruption to school operations. 

These situations are terribly unnerving for everyone involved and we certainly wish that we were 

not experiencing this at all. But so long as we collectively continue to follow our safety plans and 

encourage our community to follow them, we can continue to minimize the impact of the 

positive cases that will arise. 

Thank you, 

Ken Slentz 

Superintendent of Schools 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/rvWYtFjR68_xmg8UUnm5nw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRhlXVwP0SmaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuYnNjc2Qub3JnL3NpdGUvZGVmYXVsdC5hc3B4P1BhZ2VUeXBlPTMmRG9tYWluSUQ9OCZNb2R1bGVJbnN0YW5jZUlEPTIxODMwJlZpZXdJRD02NDQ2RUU4OC1EMzBDLTQ5N0UtOTMxNi0zRjg4NzRCM0UxMDgmUmVuZGVyTG9jPTAmRmxleERhdGFJRD00NDg3NCZQYWdlSUQ9OVcHc2Nob29sbUIKAEfwQbRfGECgbVITc3dpbGxpYW1zQGJzY3NkLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~

